



# **Saint Agnes Newsletter**

Family Newsletter February 16, 2022

#### FROM THE PRINCIPAL

With so many competitions and tournaments right now, our students are fortunate to have many opportunities to enhance their experience at Saint Agnes. We have academic teams, Odyssey of the Mind teams, sports teams, a Wildcast news crew, a Blaze religious ministry, Tinkercad club, a junior high service club, and STEM opportunities going on in many of our classrooms. I'm proud of our students and thankful that we have parents and teachers who encourage this extra learning.

~ Erin Redleski

### **SCHOOL NEWS**

**COVID-19 Update**: We have no students quarantining. If your child is exposed to COVID and has any cold-like symptoms, please have them tested and let the office know. Here are the current <u>Diocesan policies</u>. Thank you for all you do to keep Saint Agnes healthy!

**Family Service Hours**: Don't forget to log your service hours in Sycamore. Please review the <u>Video</u> <u>instructions</u> on how to log your family service hours on Sycamore.

## SCHOOL CALENDAR

#### **February**

- 16 Big Blue Bash Meeting (virtual link in newsletter)
- 21 No School Presidents' Day
- 21 Boosters Meeting 7:30 pm church conference rm.
- 7th Gr. Science Fair (6-7:30 p.m., Murphy Hall)

#### March

- 1 Last day of 2nd trimester
- 2 Late Start (8:45 a.m. start time)
- 7 Skyline Eat-Out Night (Ft. Wright Skyline 3-9pm)
- 18 No School Teacher In-service Day

**5th grade Governor's Cup:** Congratulations to our 5th grade academic team who competed last Saturday at Governor's Cup. The quick recall team (Mary M., Addison E., Colin W., Caden S., Asher E., Austin R., and Leo T.) finished in 2nd place. We also had many 5th graders place in the individual written assessments. In math, Colin W. placed 4th. In science, Leo T. placed 2nd. In social studies, Caden S. placed 1st and Asher E. placed 2nd. In language arts, Leo T. placed 2nd and Addison E. placed 4th. These students will all advance to the regional competition at the end of February. We are so proud of them!

#### PTO

**Big Blue Bash Virtual Meeting Tonight!** If you're interested in how you can help with the Big Blue Bash, join the call! We're meeting tonight, Wednesday, Feb 16 at 7pm. Everyone is welcome, click <u>here</u> to join!

**Big Blue Bash Other Ways To Help:** Keep sending in Cash! Cash! Cash! tickets! No update on who's sold 10 this week, but keep them coming and an update will come soon. Also, get your sponsorship forms in to reserve your table or other recognition at the event! Click <a href="here">here</a> for sponsorship form if you need it! Finally, any donations you'd like to offer to the Silent Auction would be welcomed!! If questions, email <a href="mailto:SaintAgnesSchoolPTO@gmail.com">SaintAgnesSchoolPTO@gmail.com</a>.

**Wildcat Social**: Let's try this again... How about a "Hangover Galentine's Day" party! Same as before, party starts at 7pm at Rebecca Gearing's house (791 Riverwatch Drive Crescent Springs KY) on Friday, February 25<sup>th</sup>. Lots of drinks, music, appetizers, and fun with all the Saint Agnes ladies! Cost is \$25 per person, please register and pay in advance via the link below (if you had already paid for Hangover Christmas, you are good). Register at <a href="wildcats21.givesmart.com">wildcats21.givesmart.com</a>. There will be lots of drinks available, but you like something specific, go ahead and bring it. If you have any questions, please contact: Rebecca Gearing Rmgearing@gmail.com This party will be hosted by Rebecca Gearing, Julie Burns, Emily Edmondson, Laura Mauller, Eliz Frederic, Julie Sweet, Stephanie Lonnemann, Jodi Dougherty, Katie Rawe, Heather Randolph, and Stephanie Fieler.

#### **BOOSTERS**

**Boys Volleyball:** Calling all interested boys in 3-8<sup>th</sup> grade. Spring volleyball is about to begin in our Diocese. Anyone interested in playing spring volleyball please complete <u>this attached form</u> and return via kidmail to Elliott Fieler, 8G by Friday. The leagues will begin in March and run about 5-6 weeks. Registration fee to be determined, we will collect when the league is set. Questions, please reach out to Stephanie Fieler-859-380-9645.

- 3<sup>rd</sup> and 4<sup>th</sup> grade will play at IHM on Tuesday/Thursday and is a combo team.
- 5<sup>th</sup> grade will play at St. Pius on Wednesday.
- 6<sup>th</sup> grade will play at St. Joe Crescent Springs on Monday.
- 7<sup>th</sup> and 8<sup>th</sup> will play at St. Agnes on either Wednesday or Thursday and is a combo team

#### **Mission Statement of Saint Agnes School**

**Track and Field:** Saint Agnes will have a grade school track and field team this spring. The team is open to all students grades K-6. We will compete in several local meets from late March through mid May. Sign ups are now available on the booster website <a href="https://tshq.bluesombrero.com/saintagnesboosters">https://tshq.bluesombrero.com/saintagnesboosters</a> and will run through February. If you have any questions please contact Coach McCoy at <a href="mailto:stagnestf@gmail.com">stagnestf@gmail.com</a>.

**St. Agnes Mike Moffitt Basketball Tournament**: We still need some volunteers for this weekend and next! The tournament is being held February 12-26 for the 6<sup>th</sup>/7<sup>th</sup>/8<sup>th</sup> Grades for both boys and girls. With over 54 games in 12 days (games are on Wednesday through Sunday) we need volunteers to help make this tournament successful.

- For adults, use this Sign-up <a href="https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0F44A8A72BA4FEC61-stagnesmike1">https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0F44A8A72BA4FEC61-stagnesmike1</a>.
  We need parents to volunteer to help run the clock, keep score, and be a floater to help as needed. These duties do not require any prior knowledge. We will go over how to do each of them and provide any assistance.
- For students in the 7<sup>th</sup> and 8<sup>th</sup> Grade who need volunteer hours or just want to volunteer their time to help their school, please sign-up here: <a href="https://www.signupgenius.com/qo/10c0f44a8a72ba4fec61-stagnesmike">https://www.signupgenius.com/qo/10c0f44a8a72ba4fec61-stagnesmike</a>

Please come and support St. Agnes. Thank you, and we look forward to seeing you at the tournament. (St. Agnes Mike Moffitt Tournament Committee: Josh Randolph, Alex Edmondson, Chris Lantz, Jeff Moffitt, and Ken Schneider)

**Boosters**: Please join us at our next meeting on Monday, February 21st at 7:30PM in the Church Conference Center. Everyone is welcome. We are looking for fresh ideas, suggestions, and input. We are also looking to fill the following positions:

- Boys soccer director
- Girls soccer director
- U6 soccer director
- Booster President Elect

Even if you aren't sure about committing, feel free to come with questions or just to learn more about the Boosters. Hope to see some of you there. If you have questions, contact Eric Dickman <a href="mailto:ericd18@twc.com">ericd18@twc.com</a>. Thanks.

### **COMMUNITY NEWS**

NDA Softball for 7th and 8th grade girls: Softball tryouts for NDA JV team will be on 2/15 at CovCath gym 5:00-7:00, 2/16 at NDA gym 6:30-8:30, and 2/17 at CovCath Schott building at 6:15-8:00. These tryouts are open to any 7th or 8th graders In feeder schools who will be attending NDA in the future. KHSAA physicals and St. Elizabeth trainer release forms must be brought to the first day of tryouts. Forms can be found here <a href="mailto:ndapandas.org/athletics/forms">ndapandas.org/athletics/forms</a>. Any questions, contact Coach Stephenson <a href="mailto:stephensonj@ndapandas.org">stephensonj@ndapandas.org</a>

#### **Mission Statement of Saint Agnes School**